HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING
February 09, 2015
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on February 9, 2015. Vice Chair Christiana Goodman called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. Members present: David Matthews and Don Earll. Members Absent: Brian Fanton and Dick Whitmore Staff present: Pat Parsley, Builing Official and Jim Fisher, Assistant Building Official. Guests: Chad Pelly and Jennifer Goodlove.
Board Member Don Earll moved to approve the December 22, 2014 minutes, second by Dave Matthews. Motion carried. 

PUBLIC HEARING - to consider a Variance request to the City of Hiawatha, City of Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.16:7C4, a variance to allow a 10ft. interior setback in a C-ORS District.  Hall and Hall Engineers is requesting the variance for PCRK Limited Partnership located at 480 N 18th Ave., Hiawatha, IA.
Public Hearing Opened At 6:04 p.m.
Vice Chair Christina Goodman asked if there were any written or verbal comments. Jennifer Goerg stated that there was one written comment from Honkamp and Krueger & Co., P.C.. She read the letter aloud. 
Vice Chair Christina Goodman then asked if there were anyone in the audience that was against the variance. From the audience, Jennifer Goodlove asked if she could get an explanation of the variance. Pat Parsley explained why they were asking for the variance. Jennifer Goodlove asked what other options they had. It was explained to her by Pat Parsley that they are entitled to ask for the variance for the property in question.  Jennifer Goodlove stated from the audience that she would like to hear what Chad Pelley had to say.

Chad Pelley from Ahmann Companies addressed the Board. He explained to the Board the site plan, parking plan, detention plan and the landscape plan. He then asked the Board if they had any questions.
Dave Matthews asked how the irregular lot came to be. Pat Parsley explained the lot was designed around a play area in conjunction to giving access to the utility access when it was plated. Dave Matthews then asked how the apartments ended up with that piece of the lot for the play area. Chad Pelley  explained that 
There were no further questions or comments from the Board.

Public Hearing Closed At 6:14 p.m.
The Board discussed the seven conditions specified in the Unified Development Code (165.83:7) and agreed the Conditional Use request did comply with the said seven conditions.

Board Member, Christina Goodman presented Docket #001, Variance request to the City of Hiawatha Unified Development Code, Chapter 165.35:2, a variance from three (3) of the four (4) additional parking stalls to an existing parking lot for the property located at 320 Miller Rd., Hiawatha, IA. with the following condition(s):
1.) A written contract would be filed with the Linn County Recorder’s Office for the additional one (1) space with John Mangold of Twisters Gymnastics.
2.) If Crilley Law Firm or Twisters Gymnastics ever gets sold, leased or changes use, the variance will be void and will revert back to current code.

Second by Dick Whitmore.
Roll call vote: 
AYES:  Dick Whitmore, Brian Fanton, David Matthews and Christina Goodman. 
NAYS:  None

ABSENT: None
Approved

Christina Goodman moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:27 p.m., second by Dick Whitmore. Motion carried. 
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